
Supplemental information for Replacing the Don Mills Civitan Arena 

Attachment 1:  Submissions 

Public Meeting, Don Mills Middle School and the location of the Don 
Mills Civitan Arena 
 
Comments received by E-mail 
 
December 03, 2013 
 
Dear David, Phillip and Brenda,   

I hope this mail finds you well.  

My name is Sinan Madenli and I am a resident of Don Mills, living at 64 Greenland Road (at the corner of 

Lawrence Ave. East and Greenland Rd.).  

On (19th September, 2003) we have been informed at the informal Community Informational meeting 

forced by Councillor Denzel Minnan-Wong that TDSB took a decision to sell “surplus” properties at 

number of school locations which amongst them is the field at the north of Don Mills Collegiate Institute 

that belongs to Don Mills Middle Scholl in an “In Camera” meeting.  

My property is adjacent to the field mentioned above and naturally this action by TDSB will have severe 

consequences for me and many other neighbours which are in the same position as I am. Regardless of 

who acquires this property and what kind of development occurs on it , it will have a major impact on us 

ranging from the decreasing the value of our property, to disturbance of peace and quiet we are 

enjoying, to tripling the traffic congestion in the area. 

Furthermore, when this decisions was made in June 9th 2013 meeting, it appears DMMS field was added 

to the list in a last minute snap decision (unfortunately) with the recommendation of our school trustee 

Harout Manaugian under the influence of heavy lobbying by DMRI (Terry West), Civitan Club Members 

and Build Toronto, hoping that to convince the City planners locate the new Civitan Arena at this 

location.   

Needless to say I am very concerned, worried and extremely stressed regarding this decision, especially, 

the time pressure imposed by policy, and the lack of communication and cooperation with community 

as to why and how this decision was made by TDSB, bulldozing all the usual rules of consultation with 

community and required detailed studies. No formal communication issued to the neighbourhood 

speaks for itself that they did expect some upheaval regarding this controversial decision and try to 

sweep it under the carpet until such time that any objection to this decision is fenced off easily.  

So far all our efforts to pursue TDSB to reverse their decision regarding the DMMS field are failed. It 

appears that they are not in tune with the community. 
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As you all know the 90 day period where public entities can acquire this land for their use will expire on 

Dec 4th. After the expiry the TLC is now free to sell the land to the highest bidder; however, based on 

regulation 444/98 it may also choose not to sell and can reopen the case 3 years later if they choose to. 

It is important to note here that DMRI and its president Terry West does not represent Don Mills 

community and DMRI is a self proclaimed club to provide some services for the community for profit. 

DMRI has no legal ground to be representative of the community and is simply a special interest group. 

When Cadillac Fairview started building the “Shops at Don Mills” they were instrumental in negotiating 

together with the City to make sure a Community Centre to be build for the Don Mills area to somewhat 

replace the old closed mall where most senior residents spend their time. But as a result of this 

complicated deal, they also agreed (City too) to give up the current Civitan Arena for 4.5 million dollars 

thinking that a new arena can be build elsewhere on a city owned land to replace it. 

My understanding is City is doing detailed research and studies since 2007 where such arena can be 

build and already narrowed it down to two locations: 

1) Northwest corner of York Mills and DVP  

2) Southwest corner of Eglinton Ave. E and Don Mills Rd. 

City Planners favors the option 1, and I congratulate them on this decision. This is certainly one of the 

best locations. 

However, it appears that under pressure you are now force to evaluate the DMMS field for suitability.  

DMMS field is a well used, very valuable green space that belongs to the Middle School and community 

and we as residents of this neighbourhood do not want any development on this field and keep it the 

way it is, i.e. as green space for future generations of Canadians to enjoy and preserving the intended 

fabric of Don Mills Community.  

As far as I am concerned the City should look no further and go ahead with their original study and build 

the arena at Northwest corner of York Mills and DVP and leave the DMMS field alone and TDSB should 

reverse their decision to sell and keep the DMMS fields as a green space as it was intended by 

forefathers.  

I created a comparison table for these properties for the suitability for the Arena. 

Criteria Northwest corner of  
York Mills & DVP  

Southwest corner of  
Don Mills & Eglinton 

Southeast corner of 
Lawrence Av. E and Don Way 
East  
DMMS Field  

Access by car Excellent, Direct from Highway 
with no or little impact on local 
traffic 

Horrible, Already a congested 
intersection. Unless the old IBM 
ramp can be modified to use for 
access. HW access is still 
troublesome 

Horrible, Big impact on local 
traffic. Lawrence and Donway 
are very busy and congested. 
This will triple the problems in 
this area 

Access by Public Transit Not so good, Bus only. Excellent. Today by Bus with 
subway connection both on 
Eglinton and Don Mills, But when 

Not so good, Bus only 
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Eglinton LRT is build it would be 
excellent.  

Disturbance to area Some, but very acceptable, 
currently the land is not 
maintained has a piece of 
abandoned road. Developing the 
area would add value to this 
community. It will also cut down 
the HW noise to the surrounding 
neighbourhood. 

None. The area has no adjacent 
residential buildings. It will be 
complementary addition to the 
Ontario Science centre. 

Horrible, Big impact on traffic 
congestion, loss of green and 
open space, Noise due to 7/24 
operation.  

Parking Excellent. Plenty of space around 
it and the neighbourhood street 
are too far away so that it is not 
practical for visitors to use it for 
parking 

Excellent, there is ready a 
parking lot and due the land 
topology more parking can be 
build towards the valley behind it 
without raising the profile. 
Especially if access to parking can 
be provided through the already 
existing IBM ramp. 

Horrible, There will be not 
enough parking and in/out exits 
to the area. Visitors will spill over 
the neighboring street causing 
disturbance 

Cost Land is free. Belongs to 
Municipality. 

Land is Free. I think the land 
belongs to Provincial 
Government. 

Land needs to be purchased 
(probable to the tune of $15 
million or more). City already 
indicated that they do not have 
the money. 

Fit with City Master Plan Good Excellent Not at all. 

Silhouette Impact  Excellent, None Excellent, Some Horrible. 

Impact to property values on 
surrounding Neighbourhood 

None, Actually enhances the 
value of the neighbourhood 

None, Actually enhances the 
value of the neighbourhood 

Horrible, Will have a negative 
impact on the property values in 
the neighbourhood 

Usage by people Good, No issues for people living 
in Don Mills and will also serve a 
larger area 

Excellent. Will be located in high 
density area and will have a 
higher usage. Accessible by 
public transport 

Bad, Neighbourhood only, access 
by others will be difficult and 

Impact to Schools None None Bad, DMMS looses valuable 
green space. 

 

As you can see DMMS Field option should not even be considered. No formal study has been conducted 

and based on initial crude evaluation it does not even deserve an evaluation or consideration. 

Option 2 is actually is a better option than option 1. 

Option 1 is the most executable option. 

I simply ask the planners to reject the idea of building an arena at DMMS field. 

I also ask TDSB to take the DMMS property off the surplus list and keep it as green space as intended. 

Please enter this letter and its attachments (my original letter to TDSB) into the public records. 

Best regards, 

Sinan Madenli 
64 Greenland Road 
North York, ON 
M3C 1N2 
Res: (416) 752 2015 
 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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I am writing to ask you to inform the Toronto City Council of my strongly held view which is 

shared with many residents of Don Mills, that the City SHOULD NOT choose the Don Mills 

Middle School north field as the location for the replacement Don Mills Civitan Arena.  

  

Instead, I STRONGLY URGE the City to select one of the two much more preferable sites 

currently being considered, the Don Valley Parkway/York Mills site and the Don Mills and 

Eglinton site.  

  

(I believe the Don Mills and Eglinton site is more preferable than the DVP/York Mills site for a 

number of reasons, including the fact that the effect on local area residents would be moderate 

and that the local Flemington Park Hub Steering Committee is currently advocating for this 

location.) 

  

The reasons for rejecting the Don Mills Middle School site as an inferior choice for the arena are 

many.  

  

To start with, this field is currently (and has for decades been) actively used by thousands 

of people per year, both middle school students and members of various community groups for 

recreational purposes alike. This is as was intended by the designers of Don Mills, who put the 

parkland with the schoolyards so that there was more space for the schoolyard during the days, 

and more space for the park in the evenings and on weekends. This field is not "surplus" in 

any ordinary sense of the word and should stay as green space. To destroy this green space in 

any way would be a tragedy for the future generations of Don Mills Middle School Students and 

residents of Don Mills. 

  

The manner in which the Don Mills Middle School north field was so recently brought into 

discussions regarding the location of the arena has been undemocratic and outrageous to say the 

least, especially the fact there was no advance consultation with the community and the fact 

that only a very small number of people were behind it.    

The Toronto District School Board (TDSB) has acknowledged that it placed this property on its 

so called "surplus" list in late June, 2013 only because it had heard that the City was 

interested in the field for the arena location.   

  

This was done with the recommendation of our school trustee Harout Manaugian under the 

influence of DMRI (Terry West), some Civitan Club Members, and Build Toronto, hoping to 

convince the City planners to locate the new Arena at this location. 

  

However, the TDSB should perhaps not have done so for this reason, as this was in fact hardly 

the case. After all, as I am sure you are aware, at a public information meeting on September 19, 

2013, City staff advised that the Don Mills Middle School field had not even been evaluated as a 

site for the arena, as the City had not previously known it might become available, and as such 

the staff had not been directed to perform such an evaluation by City Council. 

  

Should such an evaluation be performed, I am certain the Middle School Site would not be the 

City`s preferred choice due to the required purchase price, the loss of green space and the impact 

on the local area. 
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I can assure you based on canvassing work done recently to petition Harout Manaugian and the 

TDSB to reverse their decision that, in fact, most people in Don Mills are against this idea by far. 

  

The TDSB has been and will continue to be urged by the residents of Don Mills to take the Don 

Mills Middle School property off of the surplus list and keep it off. 

  

As it is readily apparent that the Don Mills Middle School field is an inferior choice for the 

replacement Don Mills Civitan Arena, I urge you to pass on the message to City Council from 

the residents of Don Mills and from yourselves that the City SHOULD NOT choose the Don 

Mills Middle School field as the location. 

   

Brenda, please ensure this letter is entered into the public records related to the Community 

Information Meeting on Thursday December 5, 2013 regarding Replacing the Don Mills Arena. 

 

Thank you 

Howard Smith 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

I am a homeowner in both TDSB Wards 13 and Ward 17, (City Wards 34 and 25).  I am emailing 
you to let you know the Don Mills Community within these areas, is continuing to protest the 
proposed sale of the Don Mills Middle School property, as identified as surplus by the TDSB during 
the in-private meeting held on June 19, 2013.  

On June 18, 2013, an article appeared in The Toronto Star, written by Education reporter Kristen 
Rushowy, regarding the proposed school properties being considered for the surplus list. Eleven 
properties were listed.  

On June 21, 2013, a followup article appeared in The Toronto Star, and there were 12 properties 
listed. The Don Mills Middle School playing field had been added to the list as surplus.  

http://www.thestar.com/yourtoronto/education/2013/06/18/toronto_board_told_to_sell_162_million_

worth_of_school_land.html 

http://www.thestar.com/yourtoronto/education/2013/06/21/toronto_board_to_sell_sever_school_lan

d.html# 

How could this have happened? 

Following a Community information meeting held at the DMCI on the evening of Sept. 19, fully three 
months after the surplus declaration, many residents had wanted to find out the facts about the 
surprise surplus declaration, but came away from the chaotic meeting feeling angry and unclear. No 
Community consultation had ever taken place, no information was circulated, no assessment or 
thought as to the usage of the playing field was taken into consideration. There was no thought 
toward environmental assessment or traffic analysis. And the needs of the school children were 
most definitely not taken into consideration. What about their Phys. Ed. Programmes? In fact, in the 
June 21, Star article, Trustee Cathy Dandy is quoted as saying the decision to place school 

http://www.thestar.com/yourtoronto/education/2013/06/18/toronto_board_told_to_sell_162_million_worth_of_school_land.html
http://www.thestar.com/yourtoronto/education/2013/06/18/toronto_board_told_to_sell_162_million_worth_of_school_land.html
http://www.thestar.com/yourtoronto/education/2013/06/21/toronto_board_to_sell_sever_school_land.html
http://www.thestar.com/yourtoronto/education/2013/06/21/toronto_board_to_sell_sever_school_land.html
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properties on a surplus list without proper consultation goes against the very policy that was created 
to protect against such a move.  

In the Board summary of the Regular Dec 12, 2012 meeting, it states: 

The trustees voted to approve a process to study the feasibility of looking at severing 
and selling parts of some TDSB properties in order to see how much funding could 
be generated from this to support the capital building needs of our system. In no case is 
it the intention to sell without great thought and study. In all cases, there will be public 
consultation around any properties that are considered before there is a final decision 
by the Board on whether to sever and sell land or not. 

 As elected officials representing voters and taxpayers and their children, it seems incredible that 

The TDSB would make such a hasty decision, and think it would be ok. In fact, other than the article 
in the Toronto Star of June 21, the TDSB decision only came to light because Councillor Minnan-
Wong demanded that a Community meeting take place to inform residents.  

Trustee Manougian did not offer any clarification at the Sept. 19, 2013 meeting. Considering the 
quick addition of the DMMS property to the surplus list, people in our Community, and those 
organizations that regularly rent the field for sports activities, are wondering how and why this 
happened? The taxpayers and voters of this community have not been democratically informed or 
represented. 

 It is now well known that Trustee Manougian was approached by the executive of the Don Mills 
Residents Inc,( DMRI) including Mr. Terry West and Mr. Joe Vavaroutsos, who represent only a 
limited group of Don Mills residents. This small group is interested in having the site available as a 
replacement site for the Don Mills Civitan Arena, and they approached Trustee Manougian with the 
idea, prior to the June 19 in-private TDSB meeting. 

 On Wed, Oct 9, 2013 at 10:15 AM, Chris Bolton <chris@chrisbolton.ca> responded to our email 

containing Community Petitions: 

 Hi 

The reason that property was declared surplus was that the board had heard that the 

city was interested in the property for the two pad ice rink.  It is not clear what the status 

of that interest is at this point. 

Chris 

It must be made clear that this is not the consensus of residents in our Community, and furthermore, 
Terry West does not represent our community as a whole, even though he calls himself the 
president of DMRI. It can be surmised that the consensus of the Community was misrepresented to 
Harout Manougian and the TDSB as a whole, by the small group in favour of the arena placement 
on the DMMS property.  

The City, as represented by our Ward 34 Councillor, Denzil Minnan-Wong, has said numerous 
times, including at the Sept. 19 Community meeting, that the City does not have the money to buy 

mailto:chris@chrisbolton.ca
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the DMMS property for the arena, and also the City is not considering it as a possible site for the 
arena, because it already owns two sites that are suitable for the arena, in the area. The Don 
Mills/Eglinton site is a mere 1.4 km away from the present arena. The York Mills/DVP site is only 4.3 
km away from the present arena. Both these sites are in close enough proximity to the current 
arena. Virtually everyone who uses any arena, drives there, so what is the purpose of putting an 
arena on a playing school field? The DMRI ignored the information from the City, and promoted their 
own agenda, at the expense of the 1000s of children and adults who use the field for sports activities 
most of the year, and the Don Mills Community as a whole.  

It should also be noted that the current congestion in Don Mills from traffic is already overwhelming, 
and will continue to grow as increased density in Don Mills comes into being. Placing a two pad 
arena at the already dangerous intersection of Lawrence Ave E. and the Donway E. will push the 
congestion problem even further, placing students at even greater risk. The already existing backup 
due to congestion is having adverse effects on the other quadrants of Don Mills.  

Additionally, it is well known that it is not appropriate to mix Middle School children with High School 
children, as will most certainly occur if the Middle School playing field is taken away. Try explaining 
that to parents, taxpayers, voters, who are concerned for their children's safety. The East field, 
behind the school, is too swampy and has drainage problems, and therefore, is not used. 

Further, the Don Mills Middle School playing field is also valuable Community greenspace and 
should not be sold off for any reason, definitely not to facilitate an arena that people will most 
certainly drive to anyway. Once the greenspace is gone, it is gone forever. Thousands of children 
and adults that use the playing field for exercise are adversely affected, and the sale would have 
little impact on the TDSB budget shortfall in any case. To be sure, no one wants condo development 
there either.  

In response to an email containing our Community petitions,  some Trustees absolutely agreed that 
greenspace and school playing fields should not be sold. Others admitted they did not have 
sufficient information about the property. Surely, a decision of this magnitude, one that affects an 
entire Community, its history, its legacy and its environment, deserves more thought and discussion 
of the facts than a unilateral, undemocratic, snap decision vote, made by people who are not fully 
and completely aware of the facts. 

I sincerely hope that these points will convince you of the necessity to remove the Don Mills Middle 
School property from consideration as a potential site for the new Don Mills Civitan arena, and the 
necessity to remove it from the TDSB surplus list. Hopefully, as elected officials and City staff, 
you will listen to the Voice of our Community, and vote to put the new Don Mills Civitan Arena at one 
of the two proposed sites: Don Mills/Eglinton or York Mills/DVP.  

And finally, please encourage our Trustees, Harout Manougian and Gerri Gershon, to listen to the 
Voice of the majority of their constituents. Please ask them to lead the vote to have the Don Mills 
Middle School property removed from the TDSB surplus list. 

Brenda, please ensure this letter is entered into the public records related to the Community 
Information Meeting on Thursday December 5, 2013 regarding the Don Mills Middle School property. 

Thank you for your consideration, and best wishes, 

Jacqui Hemingway, on behalf of the Don Mills Community opposing the sale of DMMS playing field 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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I was in attendance at the community meeting last night regarding the location of the 
new Don Mills Civitan arena and the sale of the Don Mills Middle School field. 
 
At the meeting, it was reiterated that the City has looked at various sites and has 
narrowed it down to the two with the best criteria:  a) the south west corner of Don Mills 
and Eglinton and b) the corner of York Mills Rd. and the DVP. 
 
the final location was to be chosen this fall but, when the TDSB decided, this past June, 
to sell the field at the Don Mills Middle School, the Civitan Club, who have always 
maintained, erroneously, that the original two locations are not in Don Mills, asked the 
City to buy the Middle School field so the new arena could be built there. 
 
Councilor Minnan-Wong said that the City did not have the $15 million required to 
purchase the field in order for the new arena to be built there so that would appear to 
eliminate the Don Mills Middle School site and the Civitan Club's plan. 
 
I live at 18 The Donway East, the apartment building located directly across from the 
Middle School site, and would neither like to see a twin pad arena along with all the 
vehicular and pedestrian traffic involved with it nor any type of residential housing 
(condo, single dwelling) located in direct proximity to my home. 
 
Adding additional building (new arena, housing) at that corner (Lawrence Ave. E. & The 
Donway East) would be disastrous as it is already extremely busy what with through 
and local traffic and students attending the three schools in the area. 
 
I am in agreement with the City's original two choices but the Don Mills/Eglinton site 
might be preferable as it would satisfy the Civitan Club's wish to have the new arena 
located in central Don Mills and it might be more accessible for vehicular traffic and by 
public transit. 
 
At the meeting, Councilor Minnan-Wong also stated that the Don Mills Middle School 
site was the only one of the seven designated properties that the TDSB had not put up 
for private sale thus he felt that, if the City could not buy it, the TDSB would remove this 
property from their list. 
 
I hope that this will happen as it is the only green space that we in the lower Donway 
East quadrant have. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Mary Jane Mills 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
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Dear David, 
 
 As a long time resident of Don Mills and an attendee at the community meeting on December 5th, I 
listened carefully to the arguments for and against the three possible replacement sites suggested by 
both the City and the residents for the Don Mills Arena.  
 
 The Eglinton/Don Mills Rd. site made the most sense to me, given its accessibility to public transport 
(especially when the LRT comes through),  the amount of ready land available and its location within the 
Greater Don Mills area. Also I feel the car traffic that a popular double pad arena would generate could 
be easily accommodated as it is not in the middle of a residential area and there would be plenty of 
parking.  
 
 The Don Mills Middle School playing field site is centred within Don Mills proper and has good public 
transportation access but I would be concerned about the amount of car traffic and noise that would 
interfere with the surrounding residential neighbourhood, especially in the early mornings when the 
hockey practices start. 
  
The York Mills/DVP site, although favored by the city (I gather because it is the least costly to acquire), I 
find the least appealing. It is a site that is and will not be well served by public transport, is tucked out of 
the way and sounds as though it may need some very costly engineering studies and soil remediation 
work done before anything could be built. It also backs onto a residential area and that would again 
generate traffic and noise issues for those homes. 
  
I do hope the City of Toronto will take the long view rather than just considering the bottom line and 
build a structure on a site that will see all of us here in  Greater Don Mills well into the future.  
                                                                            
       Thank you. 
       Carol Anjo 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

Dear Mr. Douglas,   

 

Attached is a community comments report. The Don Mills community is standing strong 

together that although we want an arena - we do NOT want to loss our green space. Please take 

the time to read what the community is saying and come to the right decision for all of us.  

 

For any more information please contact Leslie Burt - leslieburt@gmail.com or Jacqui 

Hemingway - needtopaint@hotmail.com 

 

Also please confirm that you received this email.  
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:leslieburt@gmail.com
mailto:needtopaint@hotmail.com
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COMMUNITY 
WITHOUT 
ANY GREEN 
SPACE OR A 
PLACE TO 
PLAY

Saving Green Space is a Community Responsibility!
The TDSB made the decision to declare the Don Mills Middle School field surplus unilaterally and 
without community consultation. This property is important green space, and if it is developed 
the negative impact would be irreversible - to the children who attend Don Mills Middle and High 
School(s), the community members and sports groups who use the field regularly for sporting 
activities, and those who live nearby and enjoy the green space. This is a community asset that 
cannot be replaced if it is sold and developed.

The community is not divided.

A number concerned citizens have gone door-to-door petitioning throughout the four quadrants, 
as well as the online petitioning and have reached over 500 community members to date, and all 
are in agreement that a community arena in the Don Mills area is a must - but not at the cost of 
losing our green space.

The DMMS playing field is constantly used by 1000’s of people during the whole year. The North 
York Cosmos Soccer Club had plans to expand their junior programs from 2 to 4 nights a week 
this summer and now are worried that they won’t have a place to play to at all. The field is also 
used by the Extreme Toronto Sports Club (adult soccer), the Cricket Club and the Don Mills 
Middle and High School(s) for Girls Softball, Boys Softball, Ultimate Frisbee, Girls soccer, Boys 
soccer, and Track and Field. The Enviromaniacs and Photography club also uses this field. 



Please hear our Community’s voice.

• The DMRI and their president Terry West does not speak for the entire Don Mills community 

• Over 500 community members (growing daily) have signed the petition to save our middle school 
field - see attached below (hand signed and online - ThePetitionSite.com and search for 

   “Don Mills”)

• Over 100 signs have place on community members lawns 
• The community members do want an arena 

• City has two other city-owned sites nearby that it is considering for the arena

• The Don Mills Rd/Eglinton site is closer to the original Don Mills arena, (distance:1.4km), making 
it the more centrally located choice. Transportation access is more favourable at Don Mills/
Eglinton, as it would become part of the projected Eglinton Crosstown development. More people 
would be likely to access the arena by TTC, rather than by vehicle. Also, the location at Don Mills/
Eglinton site would not encroach on any residential areas, as it would at the DVP/York mills site

• When asked most community members think placing the arena at Don Mills/Eglinton is a great 
area

The Don Mills Middle School, is part of the Toronto District School Board, where they value a 
partnership of students, schools, family and community.  

Please value our community.



There should be more green spaces for children to play. As a mother to be in a month, I would like my child to be 
able to play outside and I shouldnt have to search for a green space for that. - Ms. Leah Kinoshita

As a community member and former Don Mills C.I. student, I have observed that the middle school field is in 
high use during school lunch and break periods.  The field also serves as an open space for the high school 
extracurricular teams, including the Girls Softball team (which I played on for 2 years).  Developing this space for 
another use would take away its value to the school and community as a needed open space and create 
additional traffic around a school zone that has a history of pedestrian-vehicle accidents.  If the TDSB considers 
it under utilized, perhaps it should consider upgrading open space features so that students and community 
members can maximize its use. - Rebecca Ramsey

I grew up in Don Mills and so have my kids. We understand first-hand how important it is to have green space in 
a community. Kids need a place to play whether it be through an organized sport or simply getting together with 
others just to have unscheduled fun. The Don Mills Middle School field has served this community for decades. 
Thousands of kids have learned to play sports (such as North York Cosmos' house league soccer) on this field or 
had pick-up games of football, baseball, frisbee, kite-flying, running races, etc. It also supports wildlife with 
numerous migratory birds using it for feeding, rainwater and rest. It is essential that it be preserved for all of the 
community and not just private interests or those who can afford expensive sports such as ice hockey. The DMRI 
has made a backroom deal to support Civitan (a private hockey organization) to try to capture this green space to 
pave over for new arenas. This is in order to finalize their deal with Cadillac Fairview to build skyscraper condos 
on the current site of the Don Mills Arena. Their pitch to "keep the arena in Don Mills" is disingenuous as they 
supported the previous lucrative (but rejected) proposal to have the arenas moved to Don Mills Rd at Hwy-401, a 
site which is further out of Don Mills than either of the two City-preferred locations (Don Mills/Eglinton or York 
Mills/DVP). Their spin is to say the community needs recreational facilities, but this field is already exactly that: a 
place for affordable, accessible recreation -- for everyone. Green spaces also beautify communities. They need 
to be preserved. Once they are gone, they are gone forever. Let's leave the next generation something to have 
and appreciate. - D. West

Residents of Don Mills have supported local schools and school boards with their tax dollars for many many 
years. We refuse the decision to sell publicly supported properties including school fields. - Ana Kurk

There needs to be field space for TWO schools on this combined site (Don Mills Middle School and Don Mills 
Collegiate). If one whole field is sold off, athletic opportunities for both schools will be much more limited. 
- Judy Patteson

The TDSB must reverse its decision to declare the DMMS playing field as surplus. Don Mills schools were 
designed to have playing fields as part of the parkland system. No building of any kind can replace greenspace.
- David Bain

Don Mills is a planned community that 
includes green space.  Losing the Don 
Mills Middle School field will change the 
character of the community and remove 
valuable green space for the residents.

Carole Burnham 
The community needs to have this field to 
play, be healthy (get off the couch) and 
keep our enviornment healthy 
(surrounded by traffic and fumes). 
Remove the Don Mills Middle School field 
from the surplus list.

Susan Rooke 
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------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

David, 
 
I wanted to thank you and Brenda for the presentation last week about replacing the Don Mills Arena. 
 
I would like the Arena to be in central Don Mills but realize the economic issues and sensitivity to using 
the Middle School lands. 
 
So based on the presentation I strongly support the placement of the new arena at Don Mills and 
Eglington E. The access to both highways, and mass transit (LRT), and close to the local community make 
that an excellent spot and much preferred to the York Mills and DVP location. 
 
Based on the LRT construction schedule, can the arena be built in time for the 2020 termination of the 
old facility? 
 
All the best 
 
John Cockerill 
46 Plateau Cres.  
Don Mills, ON M3C 1M8 
H: 416-385-0808 
M: 647-271-4678 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Mr. David Douglas and honourable officials, 
 

Appreciate the invite. On behalf of Mallow Site and DMMS residents, we employ you and all 
decision makers to do the right thing starting now.  Please put our concerns on your report.  

 

It is a shame that TDSB fail to perform its minimum duty of which is to be a partner of 
students, schools, family and community. Instead, it met behind closed doors and conjured 

up excuses to declare our green spaces as surplus and to sell them to the highest bidder 
without any considerations, consultations and representation from the tax paying public. 

 

Don Mills was designed as a model community and awarded as a heritage site. Land use, 
architectural design and building materials were carefully regulated. Many aspects of its 

design have been imitated in suburban developments across Canada and the US. Its 
planners & Mr. E. P. Taylor made sure to give people priority over industry and cars, schools 

and green spaces over concrete blocks, clean air over smug and pollutions.  

 
We would also like to invite you to research the debacles Cadillac Fairview, Terry West and 

other interest groups had made in the name of " Beautify Don Mills Centre back in 2003 ".  
We certainly remember everything as fresh as yesterday. 

 
Enough is enough Mr. Douglas and all honourable officials. Don Mills will not stand for any 

more short sightedness, greed, ignorance and incompetence dictated either by TDSB and/or 

others telling us how we should do with our tax paid green spaces. TDSB can not force  



Supplemental information for Replacing the Don Mills Civitan Arena 

anyone to pay for its $ 3 Billion mismanagement nor can it cover up the scandal - extra 

bonus ($ 1.29 Million) paid to the TDSB senior management of recent. 
 

ps: We need a copy of your report. Please advise approx. time.    
 

 

Don MIlls Strong ! 
 

Chih  
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Please tell us what your thoughts are about the location of the replacement
Arena for the Don Mills Civitan Arena.
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If you wish, you can send your comments by mail or e-mail to:

David Douglas, Project Manager Parkiand Acquisition
Parks, Forestry and Recreation

55 John Street, 24th Floor
Toronto, Ontario M5V 3C6

Phone: 416-393-8705 Email: ddouglas@toronto.ca

Comments received prior to December 1oth can be included in the report to City of Toronto
Government Management Committee.

Information will be collected in accordance with the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of
Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.
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Privacy Act. With the exception of personal information, all comments will become part of the public record.

Call

Comments Sheet

Please tell us what your thoughts are about the location of the replacement
Arena for the Don Mills Civitan Arena.
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Attachment 3:  Presentation

Replacing the Don Mills Arena
Community Information Meeting

Presentation Outline

• Work done to date

• Background• Background

• Sites studied

• Funding (the construction of the new Arena)

• Site evaluation & comparison

N t t• Next steps

• Questions and answers

2
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Pre‐2007
PF&R identified that the Civitan Arena needs to be replaced

May ‘08Feb ‘08 

Nov ‘09
2nd placing 
Civitan

Oct ‘10
Req. for Direction 
Report on Cadillac 

i i

Sept ‘11
NYCC 

receives/

August 
2013

Requests
NYCC 

endorses 
preferred 

site

NYCC 
directs 
search 

April ‘08
NYCC 

receives

Sept ‘09

NYCC 
di

Civitan
Report to 
NYCC & 
Council

Feb ‘10
Council 
approves

Fairview app.

Explore combined 
CC & arena in Don 

Mills Centre

receives/ 
considers 
3rd & final 
report

Requests 
for EOI 
for new 
arena

Aug ‘11
NYCC directs 
PR&R to

Jul ‘12
Council 
adopts 

3

receives 
Initial 

Replacing 
Civitan
Report

direct 
PR&R to 
report 
progress

approves 
Cadillac 
Fairview 
min. of 

settlement

PR&R to 
evaluate 

Canada Post 
site

report;  
PF&R moves 
forward with 

2 sites

Work Done to Date

New CC in Central Don Mills – Cadillac 
Fairview

4Background
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Current Obligations

Cadillac Fairview

• Construct 7686 m2 park 

City of Toronto

• Convey Don Mills Civitan 

• Transfer to City a parcel of 
land within Phase 2 lands 
and build a new 
community centre at a cost 
of $17 million

Lands to Cadillac Fairview 
between now and 2020 

• Find suitable site and build 
replacement arena by 2020 

• Contribute $4.5 million 
towards construction of 
new arena 

5Background

Community Centre Amenities

Fitness areaMeeting rooms Running/walking track

6

Competition-size swimming pool Gymnasium/auditorium 

Background
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Community Centre Completion Date

• Construction will commence prior to issuance 
of a Building Permit for later stages on 
Development

• In any event, substantial completion of the 
Community Centre is to be:

7

finished by October 12, 2020

Background

City Council Decision
City Council  directed the following on July 2012:

1. PF&R issue an REOI & RFP for  the development of a twin pad ice 
facility at one of these 2 sites:facility at one of these 2 sites:

a.  York Mills Rd & Don Valley Pkwy

b.  Science Centre (SW corner of Eglinton Ave E & Don Mills Road)              

2. PF&R is to report back with a funding approach.

3. No residential development  is to be considered as part of any 
proposal at the York Mills Rd and DVP site.

8Site Studied

City Staff have no City Council direction to study the Don Mills Middle
School Site as a possible location for the replacement of the Don Mills 
Civitan Arena
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Sites 
Don Mills Area : Wards 25, 26 and 34
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     Potential Sites
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1.  Don Mills Rd. / 401
2.  Windfields Park
3.  Sunnybrook Park
4.  Science Centre
5. York Mills Rd, / DVP
6.  Post Office Site
7.  Flemingdon Park
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Legend

8.  Norman Ingram PS
9 Bond Park

Parks, Forestry and Recreation -  Policy & Strategic Planning
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Institutional ( TDSB/TCDSB, Colleges, Universities)
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Cemeteries

December, 2011

Hydro Lands

     Don Mills Civitan Arena
     Existing Arena Facility

...Adequacy/DonMillsArenaPotSites.wor

9.  Bond Park
10.  Westin Prince Hotel

9Site Studied

Registration Patterns

10Site Studied
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Replacement of Don Mills Arena

• $4.5 Million from Developer Payments $ p y
(Cadillac Fairview)

• $24.5 total project cost

• Design work to begin in 2017

• Construction completion by 2019

11Funding

Evaluation Highlights

New arena 
within wards 

minimum 
size (1.2 ha)

uniform
25, 26, or 34

uniform 
rectangular 

shapeminimum 
250 parking 

spaces appropriate 
zoning and

ability to 
accommodate 
a 7,000 sq. m. 

12

zoning and 
land usetransit 

accessibility

twin pad 
arena 

footprint

Site Evaluation & Comparison
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York Mills & DVP

ES
•Vacant site 

•High visibility
D
V
A
N
TA
G

g y

•Underutilized 
and in City 
ownership 

•Good size ‐ large
enough for twin 
pad ice facility or

13

A
D pad ice facility or 

additional 
community uses

• Excellent access from DVP and York Mills Rd.

Site Evaluation & Comparison

York Mills & DVP
•Zoning and O.P.A land use designation must be 
changed

• Lots of soil needs to be removed from the site

V
A
N
TA
G
ES
  

14

D
IS
A
D
V

Site Evaluation & Comparison
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Ontario Science Centre

15Site Evaluation & Comparison

Ontario Science Centre

16Site Evaluation & Comparison
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Don Mills Middle School

Cl i i

ADVANTAGES

• Close to existing  
Civitan Arena

• Opportunity to share 
and use facilities with  
school
i h ibili

17

• High accessibility

Site Evaluation & Comparison

Don Mills Middle School

• May aggravate 
traffic issuesG

E
S

traffic issues
• Zoning and O.P.A 
land use 
designation must 
be changed

• Not currently in A
D

V
A

N
TA

G

18

y
City ownership

D
IS

A

Site Evaluation & Comparison
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Don Mills Middle School

•The City doesG
E

S

The City does 
not have the 
money to 
purchase this 
site. A

D
V

A
N

TA
G

19

D
IS

A

Site Evaluation & Comparison

Note:  The site has not 
been officially evaluated

Next Steps ‐ Overview

Report to 
GMC on

RFP for  Negotia‐
ti ith

Official  Final  Construc‐ Opening 

u
ar
y 
2
0
1
4
  

GMC on 
REOI and 
report on 
this Public 
Meeting

y 
2
0
1
4

construc‐
tion and 
operation 

il 
2
‐0
1
5

tion with 
Proponents

n
e
 2
0
1
6

Plan/ 
Zoning 
Amend‐
ments

il 
2
0
1
7

Design

p
te
m
b
e
r 
2
0
1
9

tion of 
Arena

to
b
e
r 
2
0
2
0

of new 
commu‐
nity centre

Ja
n

M
a

A
p
r

Ju
n

A
p
r

Se
p

O
ct

20Next Steps
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Conclusion

• Civitan Arena to remain open until 2020

• The City’s Goal is to build a new multi‐pad 
arena to replace the Civitan Arena by that 
date

• The new community centre is also to open at 
h l i 2020the latest in 2020

21Next Steps
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